
 
Full text of the proposal follows (additions indicated in 

boldface thus; deletions indicated in brackets [thus]): 

 

CHAPTER 69E  

GAMING EQUIPMENT 

§13:69E-1.10 
 
(a) – (s) No Change 
 
(z) If a casino licensee offers rockets to riches blackjack 
pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F- 2.37, the layout otherwise required 
by this section shall also include a designated betting area for 
the bonus rocket wager at each player position on the gaming 
table.  In addition, payout odds for the rockets to riches wager 
shall be inscribed on the layout or posted on a sign at each 
such blackjack table. 
 
 
CHAPTER 69F 
 
RULES OF THE GAMES  

§ 13:69F-2.18 Multiple action blackjack rule (Amendment): 
 
(a) A casino licensee may, in its discretion, offer to every 
player at a blackjack table the option to make either two or 
three separate wagers on the outcome of the players hand against 
either two or three separate hands of the dealer which shall be 
formed with the dealer's original face up card, provided that 
the casino licensee complies with the notice requirements set 
forth in N.J.A.C. 13:69F-8.3 prior to withdrawing the offer of 
this option.  This option may not be used at any blackjack table 
which offers the progressive blackjack wager authorized by 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.19, the blackjack bonus wager authorized by 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.20, the streak wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 
13:69F- 2.22, the match-the-dealer wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.23, the 20 point bonus wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.24, the optional bonus wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.25, the in-between wager authorized by 13:69F-2.26, or 
the rockets to riches wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.37. 
 
(b) – (j) No Change 



 
 
§ 13:69F-2.20 Blackjack bonus wager  
 
(a) – (k) No Change 
 
(l) The blackjack bonus wager may not be offered at a blackjack 
table which offers multiple action blackjack wagers pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.18, a progressive blackjack wager pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.19, a streak wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.22, a 20 point bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F-
2.24, an optional bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.25, 
the in-between wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.26, or the 
rockets to riches wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.37. 
 
 

§13:69F-2.22 Blackjack streak wager 
 
(a) – (k) No Change 
 
(l) The streak wager may not be offered at a blackjack table 
which offers multiple action blackjack wagers pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.18, a progressive blackjack wager pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.19, a streak wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.22, a 20 point bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F-
2.24, an optional bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.25, 
the in-between wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F- 2.26, or the 
rockets to riches wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.37. 
 
 
§ 13:69F-2.24 20 point bonus wager  
 
(a) – (h) No Change 
 
(i) The 20 point bonus wager may not be offered at a blackjack 
table which offers multiple action blackjack wagers pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.18, a progressive blackjack wager pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.19, a streak wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.22, an optional bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.25, the in-between wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F-
2.26, or the rockets to riches wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.37. 
 
 
§ 13:69F-2.25 Optional bonus wager 
 
(a) – (g) No Change 
 



(h) The optional bonus wager may not be offered at a blackjack 
table which offers multiple action blackjack wagers pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.18, a progressive blackjack wager pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.19, a streak wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.22, a 20 point bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F-
2.24, the in-between wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.26, 
or the rockets to riches wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F-
2.37. 
 
 
§ 13:69F-2.26 In-between wager  
 
(a) – (g) No Change 
 
(h) The in-between wager may not be offered at a blackjack table 
which offers multiple action blackjack wagers pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.18, a progressive blackjack wager pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.19, a streak wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:69F- 2.22, a 20 point bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.24, an optional bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.25, or the bonus rocket wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.37. 
 
 
§ 13:69F-2.27 21+3 wager  
 
(a) – (f) No Change 
 
(g) The 21 + 3 wager may not be offered at a blackjack table 
which offers multiple action blackjack wagers pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.18, a progressive blackjack wager pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.19, a streak wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.22, a 20 point bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F-
2.24, an optional bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.25, 
the in-between wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F- 2.26, or the 
rockets to riches wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.37. 
 
 
§ 13:69F-2.28 House money wager  
 
(a) – (f) No Change 
 
(g) The house money wager may not be offered at a blackjack 
table which offers multiple action blackjack wagers pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.18, a progressive blackjack wager pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.19, a streak wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.22, a 20 point bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F-
2.24, an optional bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.25, 



the in-between wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.26, or the 
rockets to riches wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.37. 
 
 
§ 13:69F-2.37 Rockets to Riches 
 
(a) A casino licensee may, in its discretion, offer each player 
at that blackjack table the option to make an additional wager 
as to whether the player will be dealt certain first two cards 
as set forth in the rockets to riches paytable contained in 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.37(g) herein.  This wager shall be known as a 
“rockets to riches” wager.  The minimum and maximum rockets to 
riches wagers permitted by a casino licensee shall be posted in 
accordance with N.J.A.C. 13:69F-8.3. 
 
(b) Prior to the first card being dealt for each round of play, 
each player may make a rockets to riches wager by placing his or 
her wager on a designated area on the blackjack layout, except 
that a verbal wager accompanied by cash may be accepted, 
provided that it is confirmed by the dealer and casino 
supervisor at the table prior to the first card being dealt and 
such cash is expeditiously converted into gaming chips.  The 
dealer shall then announce "No more bets" and deal the hand to 
all players in accordance with N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.6. 
 
(c) A player shall be permitted to make a rockets to riches wager 
only if he or she has first placed a blackjack wager in 
compliance with N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.3(a) and (d). 
 
(d) A player who has placed a bonus rocket wager shall win if the 
player receives two cards on the rockets to riches paytable 
which is set forth in N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.37(g) herein. 
 
(e) After the second card is dealt to all players at the table, 
and prior to any additional cards being dealt to any player and 
prior to the dealer using the card reader device: 
 

1. All losing rockets to riches wagers shall be collected by 
the dealer, and 
 
2. All winning rockets to riches wagers will be paid out in 
accordance with section (g) below. 

 
(f) Prior to making a payout for a winning rockets to riches 
wager: 
 

1. Verify that the player has received a winning combination 
of cards, and 



 
2. Verify the amount of the rockets to riches wager payout 
shown on the rockets to riches wager paytable table. 

 
(g) A casino licensee shall pay winning rockets to riches wagers 
in accordance with the paytables listed below, which shall be 
posted at the gaming table offering rockets to riches wagers: 
 
                                                                  
P A Y T A B L E S                                    
 

Hand 1 2 3 4 
     

Straight Lose Lose Lose 1 to 1 
Pair 8 to 1 8 to 1 7 to 1 2 to 1 

Straight 
Flush 

Lose Lose Lose 4 to 1 

Big Slick Lose Lose Lose 5 to 1 
Suited Pair 8 to 1 8 to 1 7 to 1 6 to 1 
Diamond Big 

Slick 
Lose Lose Lose 5 to 1 

Off Suit 
Rockets 

30 to 1 25 to 1 25 to 1 10 to 1 

Suited 
Rockets 

100 to 1 75 to 1 75 to 1 50 to 1 

Diamond 
Rockets 

150 to 1 150 to 1 200 to 1 50 to 1 

 
In the above paytable:  (i) “Big Slick” refers to an Ace-King 
hand in connection with the Rockets to Riches wager; (ii) 
“Rockets” refers to a pair of aces in connection with the 
Rockets to Riches wager; (iii) Off Suit Rockets refers to two 
different suits of aces; (iv) Suited Rockets refers to the same 
suit of aces; and (v) Diamond Rockets refers to two aces of 
diamonds.   
 
(h) After all rockets to riches wagers are settled, the round 
shall continue in accordance with N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.1 et seq.   

 
(i) The rockets to riches wager may not be offered at a blackjack 
table which offers multiple action blackjack wagers pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.18, a progressive blackjack wager pursuant to 
N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.19, a streak wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 
13:69F-2.22, a 20 point bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F-
2.24, an optional bonus wager pursuant to N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.25, 
or the in-between wager authorized by N.J.A.C. 13:69F-2.26. 
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